
RCW 70.79.010  Board of boiler rules—Members—Terms—Meetings. 
There is hereby created within this state a board of boiler rules, 
which shall hereafter be referred to as the board, consisting of five 
members who shall be appointed to the board by the governor, one for a 
term of one year, one for a term of two years, one for a term of three 
years, and two for a term of four years. At the expiration of their 
respective terms of office, they, or their successors identifiable 
with the same interests respectively as hereinafter provided, shall be 
appointed for terms of four years each. The governor may at any time 
remove any member of the board for inefficiency or neglect of duty in 
office. Upon the death or incapacity of any member the governor shall 
fill the vacancy for the remainder of the vacated term with a 
representative of the same interests with which his or her predecessor 
was identified. Of these five appointed members, one shall be 
representative of owners and users of boilers and unfired pressure 
vessels within the state, one shall be representative of the boiler or 
unfired pressure vessel manufacturers within the state, one shall be a 
representative of a boiler insurance company licensed to do business 
within the state, one shall be a mechanical engineer on the faculty of 
a recognized engineering college or a graduate mechanical engineer 
having equivalent experience, and one shall be representative of the 
boilermakers, stationary operating engineers, or pressure vessel 
operators. The board shall elect one of its members to serve as chair 
and, at the call of the chair, the board shall meet at least four 
times each year at the state capitol or other place designated by the 
board.  [1999 c 183 § 1; 1951 c 32 § 1.]
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